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IRS Getting Better at Detecting Tax ID
Theft, Still Losing Billions
Expanded identity theft detection e�orts at the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) are
helping to identify fraudulent tax returns, however, billions of dollars of potentially
fraudulent refunds continue to be paid, according to a report released publicly today
by the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration (

Nov. 07, 2013

WASHINGTON – Expanded identity theft detection efforts at the Internal Revenue
Service (IRS) are helping to identify fraudulent tax returns, however, billions of
dollars of potentially fraudulent refunds continue to be paid, according to a report
released publicly today by the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration
(TIGTA).

“Identity theft continues to be a serious problem with devastating consequences for
taxpayers and an enormous impact on tax administration,” said J. Russell George,
Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration.  “Undetected tax refund fraud
results in signi�cant unintended Federal outlays and erodes taxpayer con�dence in
the Federal tax system,” he added.

TIGTA’s report is a follow-up to a July 2012 report that found billions of dollars were
being lost to identity theft in 2010.  This report’s objective was to determine whether
the IRS has improved its procedures to identify and prevent fraudulent tax refunds
resulting from identity theft.

TIGTA’s analysis of Tax Year 2011 returns found that approximately 1.1 million
undetected tax returns that were �led using a Social Security Number have the same
characteristics of IRS- con�rmed identity theft tax returns.  Potentially fraudulent
tax refunds issued total approximately $3.6 billion in 2011, which is down by $1.6
billion compared to the $5.2 billion TIGTA reported for Tax Year 2010.

Hello. It looks like you’re using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from
working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers
are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTMxMTA3LjI0OTgzODAxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDEzMTEwNy4yNDk4MzgwMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3ODU5OTc0JmVtYWlsaWQ9aXNhYWMub2Jhbm5vbkBjcGFwcmFjdGljZWFkdmlzb3IuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1pc2FhYy5vYmFubm9uQGNwYXByYWN0aWNlYWR2aXNvci5jb20mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&100&&&http://slvm402/tigta/auditreports/2012reports/201242080fr.pdf
mailto:info@cpapracticeadvisor.com
https://www.cpapracticeadvisor.com/


Problems identi�ed by TIGTA in previous reports—notably, delayed access to third-
party income and withholding information and multiple tax refunds deposited to
the same bank account—continued to provide identity thieves with an opportunity
to obtain fraudulent tax refunds in 2011.

TIGTA made two recommendations.  IRS management agreed with TIGTA’s
recommendations and stated plans to take action.
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